
From: Bollen, Paul  
Sent: 13 December 2013 10:05 
To: Neate, Stephen 
Cc: Clark, Christopher 
Subject: RE: Street trading 
 
Hi Stephen 
 
At this moment of time, I am going to say “no” , as firstly, fruit and veg stalls generate 
a rubbish, although you have stated it’s a small stall which trading on a non market 
day, extra refuse collections are not arranged, and if we grant one permission this 
may have a knock on effect where other stalls may start appearing and Chippenham 
will start having a second “Unofficial” market. 6 days a week. 
 
I hope the photograph in the original email is not in my area. 
 
Regards 
 
Paul 
 
Paul Bollen 
Area Engineer   
 
Chippenham And Corsham Area Boards  
 
Local Highways & Streetscene 
Highways and Transport  
36 Lancaster Road, Bowerhill 
Melksham, Wiltshire  
SN12 6QT 
01225 712810 
Email: paul.bollen@wiltshire.gov.uk 
Web: www.wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
 Follow Wiltshire Council  

    
  
 
  
 
From: Neate, Stephen  
Sent: 12 December 2013 10:07 
To: Bollen, Paul 
Subject: Street trading 
Importance: High 
 
Good morning Paul, 
 
Would you have any highwas objections to a fruit and veg stall trading in the Market Place, 
Chippenham? 
 
It’s a small stall that wouldn’t be trading on Market Days. 
 

mailto:paul.bollen@wiltshire.gov.uk
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/WiltshireCouncil
https://twitter.com/wiltscouncil


 
Trading Name:        Ref: WK/201324326 
Articles for sale: Fruit & Vegetables 
Proposed Trading Location: High Street or Market Place, Chippenham 
Proposed trading times: Monday-Thursday 09.00 - 17.00, Sunday 09.00 - 15.00 
 

 
 
Regards  
 
Stephen Neate  
Highways Enforcement Officer 
Enforcement 
Environment Services 
Wiltshire Council 
Tel: 01380826340 



Fax: 01380 729012 
Email: Stephen.Neate@wiltshire.gov.uk  
Website: www.wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
Follow Wiltshire Council  
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